
 

 
 
 
 
Sudbury Secondary School Renewal  
Public Meeting No. 1 
Meeting held on Wednesday, September 12, 2007 
Sudbury Secondary School – Sheridan Auditorium 
Time:  6:30 pm  
 
 
MINUTES 
 
Present:   
Board Trustees - Doreen Dewar, Trustee; Judy Hunda, Trustee; Larry Killens, Trustee; Dena 
Morrison, Chair; Gord Santala, Trustee; Ruth Ward, Trustee 
 
Renewal Committee - Fred Law, Superintendent of Schools (Facilitator); Diane Cayen-Arnold, 
Superintendent of Business; Nancy Albanese, Vice-Principal; Kelly-Lee Assinewe, N’Swakamok 
Alternative School; Paul Camillo, Principal; Linda Goulais, Vice-Principal; Rachelle Berube, staff 
rep; Rosemarie Mirfield, School Council Chair; Rod MacLeod, Manager of Information Services; 
Ron Spina, Manager of Plant: Sandi Ackroyd, Assistant Manager of Plant; Ralph McIntosh, Arts 
Education Coordinator; Heather Downey, Arts Education Program Leader at Sudbury Secondary 
School; Sharon Rowlandson, Educational Media Centre Coordinator; John Stanyon, Alumnus 
and Retired Board Employee; Ernie Checkeris, Retired Trustee and School Council Member; 
Kelsey Gasparini, student rep 
 
Admin. Council - Jean Hanson, Director of Education; Norm Blaseg, Superintendent of Schools  
 
Audience -  Bernice Hibbs, parent; Mark Simeoni, Planning Dept., City of Greater Sudbury; Paul 
Reid, Economic Development Department, City of Greater Sudbury; Gil Gasparini, parent; Judy 
Hunda, Trustee; Darlene Villeneuve, parent; Daniel Boucher, parent; Tim James, Castellan 
James & Partners Architects 
 
Board Office – Rae Tolonen, Executive Assistant, Recording Secretary; Nicole Charette, Senior 
Advisor, Corporate Communications and Strategic Planning  
 
Regrets: Tyler Campbell, Trustee; Jeanna Miller, Trustee; Doug Craig, City Councillor and 
Retired Vice-Principal; Paul Harvey, Adult Education; Paul Shanks, Teacher, Sudbury Secondary 
School; Judi Straughan, community member and retired teacher in the Performing Arts Program; 
Harold Rose, Alumnus and Retired Board Employee 
 
 
 
 



 
 
1.  Welcome 
Fred Law welcomed everyone.  
 
2.   Sudbury Secondary School Renewal Advisory Committee 
Superintendent Law introduced the committee members, trustees and members of the 
Administrative Council. 
 
3.  Mandate and Timelines 
Superintendent Law provided background information regarding the committee’s mandate.  At the 
January 29, 2007 Board Accommodation Review meeting, trustees approved that a community 
consultation occur for the renewal of Sudbury Secondary School. 
 
4.  Sharing the Data 
Superintendent Law introduced Diane Cayen-Arnold, Superintendent of Business.  She reviewed 
the state of Sudbury Secondary School and the utilization of Ministry benchmarks for funding.  She 
also reviewed the data with regards to enrolment, space, FCI (facility condition index) and costs.  
This presentation is available online at rainbowschools.ca.  Superintendent Cayen-Arnold stated 
that this was the first public meeting to explain how the renewal of Sudbury Secondary School 
would take place. 
 
5.  Opportunity for Public Input 
Superintendent Law explained the procedure for those who would like to provide input at the next 
public meeting - What is… What could be.  Presentations will be limited to 10 minutes. Everyone is 
free to submit written proposals.  Please contact sssrenewal@rainbowschools.ca or call (705) 674-
3171, ext. 7212. 
 
6.  Questions from the floor 
Superintendent Law facilitated questions and answers from the floor. 
   
Q – I have a daughter in Grade 9.  Is there a map of the school that we could reference, 
showing the old and the new? (Darlene Villeneuve) 
 
A -  A map will be posted on the Board’s website – rainbowschools.ca. John Stanyon provided a 
copy of an up-to-date site map that outlines the different stages of renovations over the years. 
Superintendent Law told parents that Principal Paul Camillo would be pleased to give them a tour 
of the building. 
 
Q - Do any architectural designs already exist?  (Darlene Villeneuve) 
 
A – Some preliminary work has been done. (Superintendent Cayen-Arnold) 
 
Superintendent Law thanked everyone for attending the first public meeting. 
 
7. Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm. 
 
The next Public Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 3, 2007 at 6:30 pm. 
 


